### School's phone number - 01270 918940

IF YOUR CHILD IS OFF SCHOOL DUE TO A POSITIVE PCR TEST, PLEASE LET THEIR TEACHER KNOW, IF YOU FEEL THEY ARE WELL ENOUGH TO RECEIVE REMOTE LEARNING. ONCE WE HEAR FROM YOU WE WILL PUT THIS IN PLACE WITHIN 24 HOURS OF A SCHOOL WORKING DAY.

Dear Families.

Covid cases are rising in Cheshire East and extra restrictions for schools are currently being considered. Please use a lateral flow test on your child if they have any possible symptoms, these may include a cough and cold like symptoms.

Year 6 cake sale is next Friday, after school. Cakes will be sold on both sites—by the Sunshine Room on the infants and if the weather is fine on the junior playground. If we can't sell them outside then the sale will be in the junior hall. Please just one adult per child, older children should come in on their own and all adults must wear a mask. Thank you for your support with this either making or buying.

Our pupils' work is currently being prepared for our exhibition. Please can we have your photographs and frames next week so we can get them up as part of the display.

Please keep sending your child's achievements for the newsletter so we can celebrate them together. I love reading about everything the pupils are doing both in and out of school.

# Miss Atkins—a head teacher who is very proud of Goostrey School and everyone associated with it.

The school's official communication with families comes through the newsletter, website, class pages, messages through the app, email and occasionally paper letters. We do not have an official Facebook account for information.

Please keep checking class pages on the website for specific information / dates for each class. Many events / activities eg class visits, extra curricular and sporting events will have separate information sent out detailing dates and times etc.

Holiday dates are on the school website— 21 22

### Link to Digital Parenting magazine below:

https://www.flipsnack.com/FA7569CC5A8/digital-parenting-by-vodafone-2021-edition/full-view.html

### Useful information

Before and after school clubs: booking forms available on school website

http://www.goostrey.cheshire.sch.uk/serve\_file/48433

School uniform: www.myschoolstyle.com/school/goostrey

On-line payment website address www.cheshireeast.gov.uk/schoolshop

SENCo mrs.freeman@goostrey.cheshire.sch.uk

### Cake Sales

Cake sales are excellent ways for the PTA to raise money for our pupils with the added benefit everyone has the opportunity to buy a cake. When it is your child's class cake sale day we ask if you would please bake or buy some cakes, bring them in the morning of the sale for families to purchase at the end of the day.

These are always very popular and we are pleased to be able to run them again this year.

## Friday 8th October Yr6

Friday 26th November Yr5

Friday 28th January Yr4

Friday 25th March Yr3

Friday 13th May Yr2

Friday 17th June Yr1

Friday 15th July Reception



Would you believe that it's the 10th anniversary of the Goostrey School Choir's recording of the Goostrey Song? To commemorate this I've arranged for the song to be available to stream on a number of platforms. Most people will have Apple Music or Spotify Premium (links below) but it is available on many others too.

I'd like to donate all proceeds accrued to the school. I can't guarantee that it will amount to much as payment per play is very small but obviously it can mount up as the song gets more plays.

Would you be able to post this on the newsletter? I presume that it's still online so the links should take people straight to the song. Alternatively they can just type "Goostrey Song" into the search engine of their music streaming service.

Hope that this is all ok.

Dave

https://open.spotify.com/album/3SuMCz9UOzMuv1qZVwf4Rr?si=gTFBXXFQ9uFIBurgM9Yg&dlbranch=1

https://music.apple.com/gb/album/goostrey-song/1587975896?i=1587975897

f you have something that you would like putting in our newsletter please email it either to head@goostrey.cheshire.sch.uk or admin@goostrey.cheshire.sch.uk

It needs to be with us by 12.00 on Thursday and attached to your email on a WORD document so once approved we can easily cut and paste. Thank you

We always welcome pieces about Goostrey pupils and their achievements outside of school. I love to hear what our pupils are celebrating and achieving outside school so we can celebrate in the newsletter and assembly.

The responsibility to get permission for other people's children to be on photographs lies with the sender not with the school.

We will usually allow local events to be advertised in the newsletter, especially if we think they will be of interest to our pupils and their families.

However we do not endorse or take responsibility for anything not directly organised by the school.



Please click on the link below for full details of our after school provision and electronic copies of our registration and booking forms.

We are open Monday to Friday - 3pm to 6pm.

If you would like to see what the children have been up to this week, please follow us on Facebook or Twitter.

https://www.goostreyallstars.co.uk/







JAM means Jesus and Me. Sunday 3rd October at 10.00 am in the old School Hall Come and stay or try the Harvest Festival in the church Children will join us later in church at the end of the service.

### Useful contacts and numbers.....

If there's any other information that you feel should be added to this page, as a weekly standing item, please let me know.

www.goostreypreschool.org.uk

**Telephone: 07471 756720** - available during pre-school hours only.



The Chair of Governors and the Head teacher meet at least once a week. If you have anything you would like them to discuss / consider please let us know. We will always respond to you.

### **Before School Club**

If you would like to enrol your child for Goostrey Before School Club, please either download a booking form from our website www.goostrey.cheshire.sch.uk or collect from the reception desk. The cost is £3.00 per session and the club operates on each school day, from 8.00 AM to 8 55 AM. Please note no food is served at this club.

The web address for ordering school uniform is: www.myschoolstyle.com/school/goostrey

Class pages, on the school website have lots of up to date information for your child's class. Please keep looking at these as they are updated every week for you. Thank you

### Compliments and Comments and Suggestions.

If you wish to give school general feedback about any aspect of school life, please email either Miss Atkins on head@goostrey.cheshire.sch.uk or class teachers, whose email addresses are on each class page on the website; http://www.goostrey.cheshire.sch.uk/classes

In current circumstances we are not able to operate our normal open door policy.